
Dear Fellow Missionaries, Pastors & Friends:: 
 
It happened! I am no longer with KWFC FM 89.1 radio. As you know, 
though unemployed, I have had to work on a commission basis with the 
BBC radio station. However, I have left KWFC and have lost 60% to 70% 
of my income and livelihood. My missionary work has increased to the 
point that I cannot continue with KWFC. In recent months, God has 
blessed my ministry so much that I cannot afford to spend time doing any-
thing else, other than my God-called ministry. Since 1956 I have always, 
first and foremost been a missionary to Japan. Here is a picture of a Japa-

nese mother of two that I baptized this past Sunday. Jesus died for Japanese souls in America 
as well as for Japanese souls in Japan. Leaving KWFC is an act of FAITH. Faith is  Forgetting 
All Impossibilities, Trust Him! Without a doubt, I know that He will provide. “Where He guides, 
He provides.” But I also know that we must do what we can do and He will do what we can’t do. 
Therefore, I am making this urgent appeal for help. I need monthly support. I need an additional 
$600.00 month support in order to survive. You can send your support through the BBFI mission 
office or to Grandview Baptist Church, PO Box 508, Springfield, MO 65801. Of course, directly 
to me is also possible. This month I am teaching the SOS Soulwinning concept each Sunday at 
Grandnview BC.  
 
Last week a young Japanese mother of two received Christ as her Lord and Savior. The entire 
Japanese community is rejoicing over that. Yesterday, Sunday, the 30th, I was privileged to  
baptize her. Others are on the verge of getting saved. Since increasing our Japanese services 
we are seeing more in attendance as well as more concern for their souls. With the Japanese 
Sunday School, Sunday worship services, mid-week Ladies’ Bible Study, Children’s meetings 
and other special meetings, I am kept busy. At 80, I still try to go back to Japan and visit the 
churches we started as often as possible, also God has led me to have a Japanese church here 
in America. Japanese souls in America need the Lord just as much as Japanese souls in Japan! 
Many of you Pastors know of my ministry. My very first message was delivered on the streets of 
Tokyo in 1952. I have been preaching almost 60 years and still going strong. So, I am asking for 
your support. With the Lord’s leading, I have taken a great step of FAITH. Will you have a part in 
this vital ministry? Please let me know that you have taken me on for support.  
 
If you have not viewed the video of my last trip to Japan, please click on this link or copy/paste it 
to your internet browser: http://billhathawayministries.org/blog/video-of-my-trip-to-japan-october-2010/  I 
know you will be thrilled by what you see. By supporting me, you will have part in souls being 
saved on both sides of the ocean. Let me hear from you.  
 
 
Yours, Serving Our Savior, together, 
 
Thank you  for your prayers for my ministry. I would love to hear 

from you, Bill 

http://billhathawayministries.org/blog/video-of-my-trip-to-japan-october-2010/

